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OIAD-2600 

13 January 2023 

 

   

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation, 

received on 29 November 2022 in which you asked:  

 

• How much has the Department of Conservation spent on consultants/external 
agencies in 2022? 

• Which consultants/agencies were paid the most amount by the Department of 
Conservation in 2022? How much was that? What did they do? 

• How many staff were employed in the area of graphic design? How much is the 
total salary cost? How much was spent on external design consultants/agencies 
in 2022? 

• How much has been spent on polling, focus groups, market research in 2022? 
What was the focus of this research? 

 

On 13 December 2022, you:  

• Indicated that while your preference is for information concerning the 2022 

calendar year, you would be happy to receive information from the 2021/22 

financial year, and 

• Confirmed that your first question, concerning consultant/external agency 

expenses, was intended to be broad and capture all consultants and agencies. 

 

The information provided relates to the 2021/22 financial year. This is consistent with our 
recent response to Select Committee and aligns with established internal reporting processes. 
 

Your questions and our responses are listed below: 

 

1. How much has the Department of Conservation spent on consultants/external 
agencies in 2022? 
 

- During the 2021/22 financial year, we spent $17,826,042 on external contractors and 
consultants. We engage consultants, contractors, and people providing professional 
services where specialised expertise is required that is not otherwise available or is 
not cost-effective to permanently retain in-house, or for fixed-term project-based 
assignments. Consultants and contractors provide services including: backfill and 








